FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
According to two clauses added to the “Homelessness code of guidance for local authorities” by the Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government (under its old name of the Department for Levelling Up, Housing and Communities) in February 2024, "accommodation will not be suitable for a household with children under the age of 2 if there is not adequate space for a cot for each child aged under 2", and "where households with babies and young children under 2 do not have access to a cot when placed in temporary accommodation, housing authorities should consider what support is available for the provision of a cot."

Link: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/homelessness....

With this in mind, please tell me:

How many temporary accommodation is the council using as of today’s date to accommodate households with at least one child under the age of two?
Of these units, as of today’s date:
223 as of the 14.04

How many have been assessed as having adequate space for a cot?
0  However, hotel placement always provide a cot if required.  The hotels themselves would be responsible for ensuring adequate space in the room.


How many have been assessed as NOT having adequate space for a cot?
0, as answer above, the temporary accommodation provider would be responsible for in ensuring their was adequate space for a cot.  If not, they would refuse the referral.

How many have not been assessed for whether or not there is space for a cot?
0 as per the responses above.


How many families with children aged under two at the time of placement have been placed in temporary accommodation since February 2024?
187.


Of these, how many families did not have their own cots and what provisions was the council able to make for them? (This information can be supplied as totals — for instance, X number of households had a cot provided, Y number of households were given guidance on how to obtain a cot, etc.)

This information is not held by Leicester City Council.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
Our temporary accomodation providers will and do provide a cot if parents/guardian’s do not have their own at time of placement.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
